
 

In Memory of 

  

Luke F. Schuster 

Class of 2015 
Date of Birth: August 21, 1996 

On the morning of August 16, 2013, Luke Schuster passed away peacefully in the arms of his family at Children's 
Hospital of Wisconsin. He was 16 years old. 

Luke was born at Sacred Heart Hospital in Eau Claire on August 21, 1996 to Glen Schuster and Pam Weiland-
Schuster. 

Those who knew Luke in this life will surely remember him for his love of people and his everlasting hope, endurance, 
and optimism despite his heart condition and increasing limitations. He enjoyed time with family and friends in any 
way he could: from camping and fishing, hiking and biking, planning menus and cooking, entertaining his cousins and 
hanging with friends, to sitting on the front porch watching life and neighbors go by. Luke brought out the best in 
others and they in him. 

Luke was a student at Memorial High School and a member of First Congregational United Church of Christ. He 
received the E Squared award last year for outstanding effort and excellence in education and volunteered at the 
Beacon House and Salvation Army providing meals. 

Luke is survived by his parents; and his brother Caleb; grandparents, Robert and Joyce Schuster and Richard and 
Heidi Weiland; aunts and uncles, Cindy and Bill Wehrley (Lydia, Joey, Ben), Diana and Scott Karas (Sawyer, Ruby, 
Clay), Jenene Schwartz, (Cody, Tyler, Casey), Linda and Mike Stendler (Brad, Kate, Ryan, Allie, Lizzie); and many 
extended family members including Sylvia and Dagmar Neumann, Moritz Melanie, Marie, Alina, Kathy and Jerry 
Guetzke; and many neighbors and friends.He was preceded in death by great-grandmother Marian Schmitz; Uncle 
John Connors and Aunt Barbara Connors. 

Our heartfelt gratitude goes to the doctors, surgeons, and nurses at Children's Hospitals of Minneapolis and 
Wisconsin and Northwest Homecare for excellent care, love and outreach. 


